
 
January 13, 2025 
 
Mr. Ken Graden 
Independent Waste Oil, Inc. 
2231 New Berlin Road 
Jacksonville, Florida 32218 
Sent electronically to: independentwasteoil@gmail.com   
 
Re:  Return to Compliance Letter  

Independent Waste Oil, Inc. 
 Facility ID No.:  FLR000009563 
 Duval County – Hazardous Waste Program 
 
Dear Mr. Graden: 
 
Department personnel issued a Compliance Assistance Offer letter to the above-referenced facility on 
August 30, 2024.  Based on the information provided since the letter was issued, the facility has 
returned to compliance with the Department’s hazardous waste rules and regulations.   
 
The Department appreciates your compliance efforts. Should you have any questions or comments, 
please contact Cheryl L. Mitchell at 904-256-1620 or via e-mail at cheryl.l.mitchell@FloridaDEP.gov  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Matthew Kershner   
Environmental Manager 
Compliance Assurance Program 
 
 
Ec:    FDEP:  Bonnie Bradshaw 
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